Berrow Parish Annual Meeting
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 19th May 2015 at 7.30 pm at Berrow & Pendock Village Hall.
Present:   7 Members of the Parish

1. Apologies:  There were no apologies for absence.
2. Minutes:  The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of 20th May 2014 were confirmed as correct and signed by the Chairman of the meeting.
3. Chairman’s Report:  Well I hope you have all got over the excitement of the general and local elections, there were no elections for our council as there were only five candidates, so we are two councillors short as Stan Morse and Rob Morgan did not wish to stand for re-election this year.  We thank them for their past work and wish them well.  So we have two vacancies for co-option  to this Parish council and if successful we shall then have the full quota of councillors again.
Berrow and Pendock Village Hall lease gave us one more hiccup, the Land Registry Office had declined to accept the amenity land as being owned by the church and therefore could not accept it as part of the lease so the lease entitlements were registered without the amenity land.  Renewing this lease has come at great expense.  The total amount being £4,300 unfortunately this Council was not in a position to pay their 50% share without a loan.  Pendock Council very kindly made us a loan of £1,000 interest free for two years till June 2016.  There was also a donation of £500 from the Parochial Church Council as a contribution towards the lease costs, which we thanked them for.

Now the lease is finalised we have moved onto the modernising of the toilets including the addition of a toilet for the disabled, our clerk has worked hard to get a grant for the work and a quote from a local builder to do the work which is due to start shortly.

Now the Hall Management Committee has the job of raising the funds for the balance and the future upkeep of the hall.

Chase End Street is still not complete but at lease the road is not closed.  Netherley Lane has still no repairs.

M50 Horse Bridge closed on 24th September 2014 for repairs and after many delays from the finding of bats to changing contractors etc the latest opening date is 13th July 2015.  It has been a great inconvenience to the public and business.  When for the first few months there was no work actually done on the bridge, the first month nothing at all, then two months doing drainage on both sides of the road, which I think could have been controlled by traffic lights.

There were a number of planning applications this year.  They were all non-contentious, so were passed by this council.

The council set the precept for the coming year after considering the budget unchanged at £1,750.

And in closing, our request to the Highways for a grit bin on Whiting Hill Lane was negative.  In their opinion there was no increased use of this lane with the closure of the A438 (Horse Bridge) but what has that got to do with all our parishioners using the road in the bad weather?

4. Statement of Accounts:  The Finance Officer presented the Statement of Accounts for the year to 31st March 2015 which showed a deficit for the year of £1533.03 of which £1823 being legal fees relating to the renewal of the lease of the hall accounted for this situation.  There was £236 outstanding from the Lengthsman Scheme and £380 due back in VAT paid and together with the precept for 2015/16 there should be no problem in being able to repay the loan to Pendock Parish Council in June 2016.
5. Berrow & Pendock Village Hall Report:  The Council representative on the Management Committee reported that funds were now in place to commence work on the toilets.  £10,000 coming from the Lottery Fund, £2000 from Tom Well’s County Fund and the balance from fund raising activities which included a Plant Sale, Coffee Morning and talk by Chris Pattison. The hall would be closed from 20th July to 1st September whilst the toilet refurbishment work was being done.   At the same time there were other maintenance issues that needed attention, the Roof, some double glazing repairs and the damp within the hall.   The AGM was being held on 17th June when it was hoped that a fund raising/events committee could be set up to increase hall activities and community participation.

6. Berrow Charities Report:  It was reported that the Annual Returns and Financial Statements had been filed with the Charities Commission for the year ended 31st March 2015.   As there were insufficient funds no distribution had been made in the year.
7. Police Report:  PCSO Clare Dowty attended the meeting and reported that the village had suffered quite a number of incidents in the year – some in Bromsberrow, some in Holybush total amounting to some 18 incidents.
8. Any Other Business:  There was no further business.
The meeting closed at 8.10 pm.
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